




















City Council Meeting Minutes
City ofMill Valley

Councilmember Wachtel asked about register scanners and whether we can add the term
"registers" back in to the ordinance on page 10 of 64.

Councilmember Lion noted that the definition of a 'check out bag' is not used
throughout the ordinance and recommended removing the term from the definition
section, if allowed under the model ordinance.

In response to Vice Mayor Marshall, City Manager McCann noted that when there was
a chance to change or increase the paper bag fees, they could be changed by Council
adoption of a resolution; however, if the Council wanted to change the scope of the
ordinance, then an amendment would have to come back to Council.

Mayor Berman opened the public hearing.

Seeing no one who wished to speak, Mayor Berman closed the public hearing.

The Council concurred that staff should add the term "register" back to the portion of the
ordinance that discusses scanners.

It was MOVED by Councilmember Wachtel and SECONDED by Councilmember
Lion to introduce and waive first reading of an Ordinance, as amended, amending Title 7
"Health and Sanitation" of the Mill Valley Municipal Code by adding Chapter 7040
"Single-Use Disposable Bag Prohibitions and Regulations" to limit the provision of
single-use carryout disposable bags at specified retail stores at the point of sale. The
Council directed staff to bring back the ordinance for second reading and adoption at the
next appropriate date. The Motion was carried unanimously by a 5-0 vote.

11. Consideration of the Introduction of an Ordinance Approving Amendments to Certain
Portions of Title 20 of the Mill Valley Municipal Code, Zoning Ordinance, Regarding
"Floor Area Ratio" and "Residential Second Units" (Continued from the July 15,2013
Regular City Council meeting).
Recommended Action: Introduce Ordinance No. and waive first reading.
Item 11 FAR and Second Dwelling Units 130903

City Manager McCann presented the staff report.

Councilmember Lion noted the subcommittee inserted some minor wording changes
from the Planning Commission's last review into the newly proposed ordinance, however
the subcommittee did not include all suggestions made by the Planning Commission.

Mayor Berman opened the public hearing. Seeing no one who wished to speak, Mayor
Berman closed the public hearing.

Councilmember Wachtel noted that this document is a compromise, but felt compelled
to raise the issue of the 300 foot basement exclusion again. He noted that he wished to
see the regulation remain where basements are not counted in Floor Area Ration (FAR).
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Vice Mayor Marshall asked how many of the Planning Commissioners wanted to keep
the 300 foot exclusion for basements. Planning and Building Director Moore stated
they were unanimous in making a recommendation for the 300 foot FAR exclusion for
basements.

Mayor Berman noted that he agrees with Councilmember Wachtel, as he had more
time to think about the basement issue. He stated he feels that basements should only be
regulated by the City's Design Review Guidelines through grading and off haul.

Councilmember Lion noted that the Planning Commission was consistent in the
regulations they were looking to implement, and noted he feels the Commission still has
ample discretion on the matter.

It was MOVED by Councilmember Lion and SECONDED by Vice Mayor Marshall
to introduce and waive first reading of an Ordinance, approving amendments to certain
portions of Title 20 of the Mill Valley Municipal Code, Zoning Ordinance, Regarding
"Floor Area Ratio" and "Residential Second Units." The Council directed staff to bring
back the ordinance for second reading and adoption at the next appropriate date. The
Motion was carried by a 3-2 vote, Councilmembers Wachtel and Mayor Berman
dissenting.

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS
An opportunity for Councilmembers to report on activities of the local and regional
governmental bodies upon which they serve.

CITY MANAGER'S REPORTS
City Manager McCann discussed the following topics:

• General Plan Status and Next Steps.
• September 4,2013, Electric Vehicle Charging Station Ribbon Cutting.
• Update on East Blithedale Paving Project.

COUNCIL REQUESTS AND IDEAS FOR DISCUSSION

Councilmember Wachtel noted that the issue of grandfathering in existing basements so as to
not count towards FAR should be considered and included in the Zoning Ordinance that was
adopted this evening.

It was MOVED by Vice Mayor Marshall and SECONDED by Councilmember Moulton­
Peters to reconsider the Council's motion on Item No. 11: "Consideration of the Introduction of
an Ordinance Approving Amendments to Certain Portions of Title 20 of the Mill Valley
Municipal Code, Zoning Ordinance, Regarding "Floor Area Ratio" and "Residential Second
Units. " The motion was carried unanimously by a 5-0 vote.
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It was MOVED by Vice Mayor Marshall and SECONDED by Councilmember Moulton­
Peters to introduce arid waive first reading of an Ordinance, as amended, approving amendments
to certain portions of Title 20 of the Mill Valley Municipal Code, Zoning Ordinance, Regarding
"Floor Area Ratio" and "Residential Second Units." The Council added a clause that states that
existing basements that are more than 300 square feet in area shall not be counted toward
maximum floor area and directed staff to bring back the ordinance for second reading and
adoption at the next appropriate date. The Motion was carried by a 3-2 vote, Councilmembers
Wachtel and Mayor Berman dissenting.

ADJOURNMENT-To the next Regular City Council meeting which will be held on
Monday, September 16, 2013.

It was MOVED by Vice Mayor Marshall and SECONDED by Councilmember Wachtel to
adjourn at 11:12 p.m, p.m. to the next Regular City Council meeting which will be held on
Monday, September 16,2013. The Motion carried unanimously by a 5-0 vote.

Approved and adopted by the
City Council of the City of Mill
Valley on September 16,2013.

Andrew Berman, Mayor

ATTEST:
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